
U.S. Cultural Delegation to Visit
Cuba

Havana, April 15(RHC)-- A delegation from the U.S. President's Committee on the Arts and the
Humanities (PCAH) will visit Cuba from April 18th through the 21st to exchange with representatives from
Cuba's main cultural institutions and companies, according to the Cuban Culture Ministry.

A news release published in this morning's edition of Granma  newspaper explains that the President’s
Committee on the Arts and the Humanities is an advisory committee to the White House on cultural
issues.  It works directly with the primary U.S. cultural agencies, as well as with other federal partners and
the private sector, to address policy questions in the arts and humanities. Its main areas of focus are arts
and humanities education, cultural exchange and creative economy.

During their stay in Cuba, the U.S. visitors will tour places in Havana linked to the country's rich cultural
heritage.

The Ministry of Culture also expressed Cuba's interest in expanding and strengthening cultural exchange
and cooperation with the United States and with all peoples the world over, as well as using culture as a
bridge towards improving U.S.-Cuba relations.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/90588-us-cultural-delegation-to-visit-cuba
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